Towne Meadow Elementary PTO Meeting
Wednesday, May 15, 2013


Members Present:  Tim Phares, Jane Salentine, Ann Clark, Jenny Kennedy, Kimber McGray, Darlene Mundy, Hilary Barrett, Stephanie Valadez


1. Call to Order
-9:36am	

2. Approval of Minutes from last general meeting: 2/27/13
-Motion was made and approved to accept minutes from the last PTO Meeting.

3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer Rania Hattab
	-Bank account updates:
Money Market Savings $88,869.81
Operating Checking $7,917.40
Gaming $2,016.20
Total $98,803.41

 -Passthrough account updates:
      Book Fair $9,554.84 
      Math Club $750.26  
      Picture Money $2,328.66 
      Total $12,633.76

	-The current balance will decrease once 5th grade graduation supplies and 2013-2014 supply 	boxes are purchased.   
	-Next year’s projected net fundraising income is $50,890.00: approximately $25,000 from the Fall 	Fundraiser, $20,000 from the Carnival, and $5,000 from Scrip.
    -Next year’s projected expenses increased due to Room Parent Party Boxes (for Fall and Valentine’s Day 	classroom parties) and the Challenger Field Trip expenses for five 5th grade classes and 4/5 Challenge 	classes.
 
4. Presidents Ann Clark and Jane Salentine

a. Approval of Executive Board for 2013-2014
-Motion was made approved to accept the nominated Board for 2013-2014.
i. President:  Kimber McGray
ii. Co-Vice Presidents:  Hillary Barrett and Jenny Kennedy
iii. Co-Treasurers:  Rania Hattab and Jane Salentine
iv. Assistant Treasurer:  Carmen Berglund
v. Corresponding Secretary:  Kelli Sumner
vi. Recording Secretary:  Darlene Mundy

b. Approval of 2013-2014 PTO Budget
-Motion was made and approved to accept the proposed 2013-2014 PTO Budget.

c. Approval of fund allocation for TME walk/run path
-The PTO is very excited about looking at co-funding a walking path in the back of the school with CCS, using budget overages collected over the past several years.
-Funding amount will be up to $20,000 with the opportunity of a 100% match from CCS.
-Background: Each year, the PTO zeros out its budget and transfers the remaining funds into a savings account.  This savings account has grown to an amount that allows the PTO the opportunity to make a gift to the school, similar to the Rock Wall installed in the gym by the PTO several years ago.
-This project meets the PTO mission that includes the “enhancement of educational facilities opportunities for the students of TME”. 
-Many would benefit. including students, staff, and community.
-Mohawk Trails, Woodbrook, and Orchard Park have installed similar paths successfully.
-CCS typically maintains the paths once installed, but it is possible that they may ask the PTO to help.  

-Motion was made and approved to allow up to $20,000 in PTO funds to be used for TME walk path.

5. TME Principal Tim Phares
-Tim is very excited about the possibility of a walking path/track.  Orchard Park’s track has been very well received.
-The Pearson Ford Fundraiser was successful.  It was a very smooth, very easy fundraiser for the school.  We set aside some of this money for more 2-way radios for the staff and will probably have some money left over to go toward the track.

The next PTO meeting will be held in the fall of 2013.  Date and time will be set at a later time.
Meeting adjourned at 9:55am.
Respectfully submitted by Darlene Mundy, Recording Secretary.






